CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
SPECIALSESSION 6:00 P.M.
MONDAY, MARCH 13, 2023
SPECIAL SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Mayor Morgan called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and all joined in prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Morgan, Councilors Mather, Freeman, Morgan, and Suhr. 
COUNCIL ABSENT:   Councilor Barton.
STAFF PRESENT:
 Administrator/Recorder Bennett and Finance Deputy Recorder Rogers. 
STAFF ABSENT:
 None.
III.
CONSENT CALENDAR:
1. None
IV.
NEW COUNCIL BUSINESS

 City goal setting discussion.

Administrator Bennett provided the Council with a detailed and prioritized list of future City projects along with project deadlines. 
1. Creating an ordinance for homelessness in public spaces with a deadline of June 30, 2023. City Staff and Council will bring ideas for the creation of this ordinance, for discussion at the March 17th Council Meeting. 
2. Repair of Hamlin Bridge has a deadline of October 2025. The Dyer Partnership is trying to get bid documents prepared by July 2023.
3. Cleaning and inspection of Storm Water System Outfall.  This is a requirement by DEQ, we need to have the inspection by 2024 and maps prepared by 2025. The City may have to hire this out as City staff are stretched and busy with other projects. 
4. City Staff have needed to repair or replace at least fifty aging water meters in the past year, and we anticipate having that many again this year. 
5. Update to current nuisance abatement ordinance.  City Staff will try to begin work on this ordinance in July of 2023 and will discuss it with Council at the September 2023 Council Meeting. 

6. New sidewalk and right of way ordinance. The City’s insurance company has requested that Administrator Bennett have this ordinance in place by the summer of 2024.
7. The awning on the front of City Hall needs replacing. City staff have been trying, without success, to find contractors to bid on the job. We would like to do this project in the summer of 2023. The library has submitted an AARP Grant for the City Hall building and lot, for projects including the kiosk and planters. 
8. Upgrade of the City’s water distribution and treatment plant.  The City will begin to pursue funding in the Fall of 2023.
9. The City sewer lines are old and need to be checked for possible leaks. The sewer lines crossing Canyon Creek will need videoed to ensure they are not leaking into the creek. 

10. There are several City streets that need to be regraded and graveled. This would require the City Engineer and a qualified contractor to do the job. The Council expressed interest in pursuing funding for these projects. 
V.       QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE
            1.   Linda Joyce, 650 Hamlin Dr.

  Linda spoke about the AARP Grant that the library has submitted. This grant would help, in part,  

  with the awning replacement as well as other City Hall buildings and planter upgrades. This grant 
  would not include replacement of the existing reader board with an LED sign, which will need to 
  be programmed and have power to it. 
2. Todd Bryson, 561 Stagecoach Rd.
 Todd touched on some of the items on the City’s project list. He would like to see the City give 30    days for abatements and expressed interest in the cleanup of the kiosk area. He understands that it is difficult to get bids for these projects and volunteered his time to help with phone calls or paperwork.
3.   Christina Wooten, 561 Stagecoach Rd:
       Christina expressed her concerns and opinions regarding the environment and safety in  

 Canyonville.
4.   Brandi Gross, 255 Brinkerhoff Dr.:
  Brandi spoke about her involvement in the Main Street Association and their plans for the 

  restoration of older and historical buildings in town. She suggested creating an ordinance to

  regulate the color that buildings can be painted and creating a color palette for property owners 
  to choose from.
            5.   Michael Graziano, 161 Mac St: 

 Michael suggested that the City make a significant increase to the water/sewer rates, he thought
 we should do half of the increase in the first year and the remainder in the second year.

VI.  ADJOURNMENT

Councilor Freeman moved, and Councilor Mather seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:12pm. Mayor Morgan, Councilors Mather, Freeman, Morgan, and Suhr voted “yes.”  No “nays.”  The motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 7:12pm 
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Christine Morgan, Mayor
Dawn Bennett, City Administrator/Recorder 
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